
 
 
 
 

JOHN NUNNELEY ELECTED TO NIST SMART GRID INTEROPERABILITY 
PANEL GOVERNING BOARD 

 
 
San Jose, Calif. - November 24, 2009 – Today, the SunSpec Alliance™ 

announced John Nunneley, executive director of the SunSpec Alliance, was 

elected to represent the renewable energy industry on the Governing Board of 

the Commerce Department’s National Institute of Standards and Technology 

(NIST) Smart Grid Interoperability Panel (SGIP). John joins 20 industry 

stakeholders to the SGIP governing board who will coordinate standards for a 

modernized electric power system. 

 

The governing board prioritizes the work of the SGIP, and it will consult regularly 

with standards development organizations, user groups and others directly 

involved in standardization efforts. The board will coordinate resources 

necessary to carry out finalized SGIP action plans in efficient and effective 

manner. 

 

“We are extremely pleased to have John represent the interests of the renewable 

power energy on the NIST SGIP,” said Tom Tansy, chairman of the SunSpec 

Alliance. “John brings together industry stakeholders in the renewable energy 

industry to address industry compatibility issues by forming the SunSpec 

Alliance. Now his presence will be felt on the national stage as he joins industry 

leaders representing the various interests of the smart grid.” 

 

About SunSpec Alliance 
The SunSpec Alliance was formed to accelerate the growth of the renewable 

energy industry through standardization of monitoring and management 

interfaces based on the Mudbugs standard for energy system components. The 



 
Alliance will create and publish a specification, establish testing and certification 

procedures for product conformance and educate consumers, utilities and 

vendors on the benefits of the specification. Alliance membership is open to any 

corporation, non-profit, or individual with a vested interest in the renewable 

energy industry, including manufacturers, software developers, computer 

hardware companies, system integrators, financial backers, regulatory agencies, 

and energy consumers. For more information, or to find out how to join the 

Alliance, please visit http://www.sunspec.org. 

 
 
For more information contact: 
Shelly Greenhalgh 
(408) 279-5262 
Shelly@sunspec.org 


